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DECEMBER 2016 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer
On a personal note, I would like to thank everyone for their support over the recent months and to say that I was overwhelmed at the response to our Bauble appeal on the Christmas tree for the Beatson Cancer Charity.  The PTA donated the sum of £150 and a further £430 was raised from donations given for baubles and tags which you will see on the tree.  My eldest son, Sam, is still undergoing treatment at the Beatson and I am sure that your thoughts and prayers will go to all those who lives are in some way affected by cancer at this time.

Mrs Catherine Connolly, P4.13 teacher, and her family took part in the Santa Dash at the weekend, also to raise money for the Beatson  https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/C-CONNOLLY.  
December is flying by with events taking place in school on almost a daily basis.  Our PTA Christmas Fayre has taken place and we give our thanks to the dedicated team of PTA members who have worked tirelessly over the last couple of months to get this event organised.  Thanks also to the parents, staff and pupils who assisted on the day – more of which later!  Our nursery nativities were enjoyed by parents and again thanks to the PTA volunteers who assisted with refreshments.  The children and staff have enjoyed their Christmas lunches and the Christmas Concert took place on Thursday with everyone taking parting looking very festive!  Thanks to Mrs Fingland, Mrs Provan, Mrs Arbuckle and Miss Cumming for their much appreciated efforts in getting the children ready for the evening.  
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This week we look forward to welcoming parents at our Church Services, P1 – P3 Nativity performances (both sold out) and the Choir participating in the Festival of Choirs at Princes Square on Saturday 17 December from 11am to 12 noon.
Our final week before the Christmas holidays will see the children’s parties taking place.  The children can wear party clothes on the day, but I would ask parents to be mindful of the weather and to ensure that children have appropriate footwear and outer jackets!

Thank You …

Tartan Day

You will be able to read the PTA’s December update on the fantastic success of the Christmas Fayre, however, we would like to thank everyone who contributed to Wear Tartan Day.  The response was amazing and the PTA was extremely grateful for this tremendous show of support!

Advent
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Thank you for the kind donations of selection boxes, paper and tape  which have been coming into school for the Glasgow City Mission, the charity chosen by our Pupil Council.  Several boxes were uplifted by the Mission this week and, once again, they were so grateful for the kindness shown by the Mearns School Community.


Lost Property – Thank You!
We would like to say thank you to Mrs Sarah Watt for her constant help with the lost property and especially for her efforts over the two Parents’ Evenings.  Once again, lost property which was not claimed was uplifted for the Rag Bag collection.  

Clavinova Donation

We are extremely grateful to Mrs Helen Beaton, grandparent of Max and Robbie Clelland, for the very generous gift of Clavinova for use in the school.  This will be put to great use!
Dates Reminder:

Wednesday 14 December

P4 – P5 Church Service
9.40am – 10.10am at










Newton Mearns Parish Church

P1 – P3 Nativity

2pm – 3pm 

Sold Out






P1 – P3 Nativity

6.30pm – 7.30pm
Sold Out

Friday 16 December


P6 – P7 Church Service
9.40am – 10.10am










Newton Mearns Parish Church






Nursery Party


Santa arrives 11.00 am










Santa arrives 2.30 pm





Parents welcome to come 10 minutes before Santa’s arrival

Saturday 17 December

Festival of Choirs

11am – 12 noon Princes Square
Monday 19 December

P1 Party


9am – 10.30am






P2 Party


11am – 12.30pm

Tuesday 20 December

P3 Party


9am – 10.30am






P4 Party


11am – 12.30pm






P5 Party


1.30pm – 3pm

Wednesday 21 December

P6 Party


9am – 10.30am





P7 Party


11am – 12.30pm

Congratulations to …

Mrs Angela McConalogue, Principal Teacher, who was successful at a recent interview for a temporary Acting Depute Head Teacher post at Springhill and Auchenback Primary School.  Angela will take up her new position at the start of the new term and we wish her well.
P7.25 and P7.27 Pupils: Virgin Money – Make £5 Grow
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A huge well done to the Mrs Jo McGregor, Mrs Angela O’Connor and Mrs Anna McVittie who worked with the extremely talented pupils of P7.25 and P7.27 pupils in the Virgin Make £5 Grow challenge.  The young entrepreneurs were given £5 each and used this money to buy resources for crafts, which were then sold at the recent PTA Christmas Fayre.  Between the two classes they made a fantastic profit of £704.82, which will be handed over to the PTA and added to their final figure for the Fayre.

ERC Road Safety Calendar Competition – Highly Commended Pupils
This year over 1,000 entries were received from all the Primary Schools in East Renfrewshire.  The entries were judged by Provost Alastair Carmichael, several Councillors and members of the Roads Department.  Congratulations to the following pupils at Mearns Primary who received Highly Commended Certificates:
Heather MacMillan P1.3, Manahil Ali P1.3, Aleena Shoaib P1.3, Molly McLellan P5.17, Harry Brennan P5.16 and  Suleiman Ahmed P5.16.  

International School Award 2016 – 2019

I have today received the Certificate from the British Council confirming our Internation School Aware reaccreditation for outstanding development of the international dimension of the curriculum.  Well done to staff and pupils for all their hard work in this field!
Consultation on the establishment of a new Non-denominational Primary School and Nursery Class

You will have received a substantial pack in connection with the above and I would remind you that the Council will present information and provide an opportunity for questions at a public meeting which will be held on Thursday 15 December at 7pm in Mearns Primary School.  All interested parties are welcome.
Author Visit

Last week, P5 pupils were treated to a talk and interactive discuss with Angela Proctor, author of the Thumble Tumble stories – tales set on the island of Arran following adventures of a little witch, Thumble Tumble.
 P1 Registration
Registration for P1 pupils who will be starting school in August 2017, will take place during the week beginning Monday, 16 January 2017.  An advert will be placed in the local press and information is available from the office or nursery.
Rag Bag Update


Thank you to everyone who has contributed to our Rag Bag collections and also those of you who use the collection bins in the car park.  Since the beginning of the new session, we have raised the sum of £214.00 which goes towards the School’s Eco Committee fund.

Numeracy and Literacy Kits

Thank you to the parents who help to run this initiative.  We now have more bags in stock and resources have been added to.  We will re-launch the borrowing of these kits in January and more parent workshops will be on offer.  Kits can be borrowed from Monday to Thursday between 2.45pm and 3pm from the school library.  If you are able to offer assistance on any of these days, please contact the school office.
Smoking in Cars
New legislation makes it illegal for a person to smoke in a car which is carrying passengers under 18 years of age.

From 5 December 2016, a person smoking in a car which is carrying passengers under 18 years of age will be breaking the law. Offenders could face a £100 fixed penalty fine.

The Smoking Prohibition (Children in Motor Vehicles) (Scotland) Act 2016, creates a new criminal offence, committed by any adult (aged 18 or over), where that adult smokes in a private motor vehicle in the presence of a child (under 18years of age), while that vehicle is in a public place. The aim of the legislation is to protect children and young people from the harmful effects of exposure to second-hand smoke (SHS) in a confined space.

Exposure to second-hand smoke in cars involves higher concentrations of health-threatening chemicals than in larger, open areas. Even if the windows are opened or air conditioning is used, harmful particles can remain in the atmosphere long after the visible smoke has disappeared. The restriction of a vehicle also means individuals are unable to move away from the smoke.

We all have an obligation to protect children and young people from the risks to their life and health, caused by the exposure to second hand smoke and ensure that every child in Scotland has the best start in life. Growing up in a smoke-free environment is an important part of that.

The Scottish Government hope that the introduction of this legislation will help their drive to cut the number of children exposed to second-hand smoke to 6 per cent by 2020. This is a momentous step in pulling Scotland on the path to becoming a tobacco-free generation.

For more information, visit the Healthier Scotland website.
Adverse Weather
We have enjoyed a reasonably calm period of weather recently, however, we would like to remind you of the strategies in place, should this winter prove to be challenging.  East Renfrewshire schools will only be closed in extreme cicumstances.
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· If the school is closed during the course of a school day, you will be contacted in the first instance by text message.  Please ensure that we have a current mobile phone number on your records for this purpose. 
· The text will ask you to make arrangements to collect your child as soon as possible.  You cannot reply to this message.

· Please do not phone the school unless absolutely necessary as we have a limited number of external phone lines.

· Your child will be kept in school until he/she is collected.

· Once the school has been officially closed, regular updates will be posted on East Renfewshire Council’s website, the school website and Twitter.

In the event of heavy snow, our janitors will clear a path from Hunter Drive to the front door.  Please look out for signs directing you if we have to make changes to this arrangement.

Fundraising

We have registered with www.easyfundraising.org.uk which is a great way to raise money for Mearns Primary School Fund through shopping online.  You don’t pay anything extra and the process is very simple.  Access the company you wish to buy an item from through the easyfundraising website, make your purchase and select Mearns Primary School as your good cause.

ParentPay

A number of parents have now registered using their activation codes issued last week.  We will start issuing reminder letters in early course as there are a number of activities which parents will be asked for payment in the near future, including next year’s P7 residential visit.  

I cannot stress how important it is for parents to keep the office up-to-date with any changes to email addresses or mobile numbers.  All correspondence from the school will issued via email, where possible, and we will try to keep texts to a minimum as there is a financial cost to the school using SMS.  The office is now using two online systems, one for mail and one for finance and we would ask you to check your registered email inbox frequently.  We would also refer you to the school website as this is frequently updated with information and has a link to the new ParentPay system.
Consent Forms
Please note that, in the event of a child’s consent form not being returned prior to a class trip or extra-curricular visit out of school eg sport’s event, permission cannot be granted by telephone and the child will remain in school.  Please ensure that all consent forms are returned promptly.

Nursery News
Children in Need

Thank you for all your support on Children in Need Day.  The children were fabulous in their fancy dress costumes and the sum of £150 was raised on the day.

Room Change

A reminder – yellow group moving to Room 1/blue group moving to Room 2
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Nursery Parties

Nursery Parties will take place on Friday 16 December as previously mentioned.  Santa will be visiting at 11am and 2.30pm and parents will be most welcome to join us 10 minutes earlier for quick refreshment.  

PTA Update

Thank you to all the parent helpers and everyone who came along to the Christmas Fayre held in school on Saturday 3 December.  The day was very well attended with superb stalls, tasty food, fabulous raffle prizes and tombola’s and plenty for the children to do, not to mention our amazing Santa’s grotto with a crackling coal fire and fabulous Santa. 

We also cannot forget the hard work that the pupils put in on the run up to the fayre, making their enterprise goods to sell on the day. I am sure we will see at least one of them appearing on The Apprentice one day!  We raised an outstanding amount of around £4,500 profit from the fayre and this, as you know, will directly benefit the pupils of Mearns Primary and we couldn’t have done it without your support!
Christmas is fast approaching and as we reflect on the PTA events of 2016 - Summer Fayre, Discos, P1 Party Night, fabulous Ladies Night and not to mention last week’s Xmas Fayre, the year has been very busy and eventful. As you know, we have a new committee who are very committed and their hard work is very much appreciated.
The PTA bank balance is growing fast and we will be having discussions with the school managements with regards to how this money would be best put to use.  The PTA has agreed that on an annual basis we will fund:

· Entertainment for the P1 Party Night

· St Andrews Day Shortbread

· Xmas Party refreshments, prizes and Santa presents for P1 pupils and nursery pupils

· End of term Nursery and P7 ties

· Dance Band for the P7 Leavers’ Dance

· Annual Subscription to Science Magazine

· Buses for P4 visit to Vikingar 
· Sports Medals and Stickers for Sports Days

· Ceilidh Band for the P5 Ceilidh 

· Homework Diaries 

In addition to the agreed annual spend, we also fund ad hoc purchases which the teachers bring to the meetings and if agreed by the committee, we source and pay for. Since August 2016, the PTA have bought umbrellas for the playground for outdoor play in inclement weather and we have topped up the spelling boxes. In the next few months, we have already committed to an outdoor classroom which is currently in the procurement stage.   

Thank you to everyone who gives up their time to help at the events run by the PTA and to the committee for their endless hard work throughout the year.

If you would like to help at any of the events in 2017 but are not currently East Renfrewshire PVG checked, please e-mail the PTA on mearnsprimarypta@yahoo.com and we can get the relevant forms to you to complete. Unfortunately, for some of our events, this is a legal requirement. 

Merry Christmas and A Happy New Year from The Mearns Primary PTA and here is to another successful year of fundraising! 

Early Closure
School and nursery closes on Wednesday, 21 December at 2.30pm. All pupils should be collected at this time and buses will operate as usual (2.30pm departure). 

All that remains is for me to send good wishes to you and your family for the festive season and I look forward to welcoming pupils and staff back on Thursday, 5 January 2017.

Yours sincerely
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Catherine Dillon-Ruddy

Head Teacher

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns
twitter: @Mearns_Primary

email: schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk
